
District Safety Committee

March 6, 2006

Present:
Patti Conens, Marsha Kelly, Naomi Kitajima, Ron Levine, Frank Nunez, Lisa Sanford, John Vandercook, Mona Voss

Absent:
Sharon Berg, Eric Rosenthal

Convened:
9:00am

The committee discussed the need to have a CSEA representative and a facilities representative from De Anza on the Safety Committee.  

Risk Management distributed an outline of contact people for various incidents that might occur and need attention.  This is an outcome of the various OHSA training sessions held on both campuses.   After a discussion it was decided to table this outline until the contact input from Plant Services is completed.  

Previous to the meeting, the committee received an email from Eric Rosenthal, discussing a meeting he had with the late shift employees of
A& R and Financial Aid at Foothill.  It was noted that the Police Department was involved in the meeting and appear to have addressed or be addressing the issues of concern.  

Another issue raised for discussion was of the old bridge connecting the plant services area with the old football practice field at Foothill.  It is unsafe with the handrails falling apart, or missing in some places.  However the bridge no longer connects to the practice field as the field is completely closed in by a fence and inaccessible from the bridge side.
De Anza recently reported a bad odor the old bookstore.  Facilities said that the problem was due to the sewer line drying out and it has been cleaned out.  Facilities also said that the campus wants to place employees in the area, but it must be ventilated first.  De Anza’s management will make the determination on that issue.

The Director of Environmental Health and Safety pointed out the importance of calling the correct person, especially involving hazardous materials or air quality issues.  If she is notified first, she contacts outside experts who might in turn report that Plant Services can handle the situation.  This results in an unnecessary cost.  The issue of the odor at De Anza was handled correctly with the initial call being to Plant Services.  They were able to identify and then correct the problem.

The Police Department reported that a number of the blue lights at the emergency phones are out.  Chief Levine questioned whether the repair program is having difficulties or there are problems with the poles. 

A request was made that future meetings of the Safety Committee be held at a time other than Monday morning as that is a very busy time for many committee members.
Adjourned: 
10:00am
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